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LOCATION, LOCATION, LOCATION! Ray Miller, CLMF Facilities Vice President
What could be more important????

The Board of Directors of the China Lake Museum Foundation voted at its August
meeting to locate the planned, new building for the Naval Museum of Armament and
Technology on a 9-acre plot immediately south of the Naval Air Weapons Station’s
Main Gate. (See aerial photo, below.)

The structure that houses the Navy’s twelfth official museum will be on Navy property,
but accessible through the Ridgecrest Business Park. This will make the NMAT
highly visible to visitors, while easing the burden on NAWS resources to provide secu-
rity, fire protection and utilities. This site selection resulted from studies by the CLMF
New Facilities Working Group (Steve Benson, Dan Goss, Ray Miller and John Rob-
bins) and able assistance and cooperation from Captain Seaman and Captain Hol-
linberger of NAWS, as well as key representatives of the City of Ridgecrest.

The challenge now is to raise sufficient funding to initiate construction of the new
building. The tentative plan is to build in two phases, with each phase providing ap-
proximately 20,000 square feet. This should ultimately yield about 34,000 square feet
of exhibit space, with the remainder for gift shop, offices, auditoriums, etc
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The inset of an architect’'s concept for a possible building design indicates the pro-
posed location. For an expanded view of this structural concept, see Page 6.
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MEET THE MANAGERS

Barry Lowry, Museum Manager

It is my pleasure to announce that
Kelly Mockler has assumed the posi-
tion of Business Manager on the mu-
seum staff as of July 31, 2001 and is
responsible for the operation of the

2000, T worked part-time for IWV
2000 as Business Manager in their
Business Development Office. You

may reach me daily in the Museum
Manager’s Office at 760-939-4740.

gift shop, management
of all financial activities
and the general adminis-
trative functions of the
organization. Kelly
holds a BA in Manage-
ment from  Eastern
Michigan University
and is married with two
young sons. Her hus-
band Tom recently
transferred to China
Lake. Kelly is available
daily during museum
business hours in the
gift shop office. She
can be reached at 760-

939-3530 to answer any questions
you might have.

I should introduce myself since I
am also a new addition to the mu-
seum staff. [ came on board August
23, 2001 as the Museum Manager
and have overall responsibility for
museum operation, interface with
Navy staff and other organizations,
and support of the foundation vice
presidents in their activities. I hold a
BS in Business and Management
from the University of Redlands, and
an MBA from California State Uni-
versity, Bakersfield. 1 spent 20 years
in the military weapons manufactur-
ing and testing business, most re-
cently with Honeywell/Alliant Tech-
systems as Site Manager of the
Ridgecrest Field Office. While at-
tending graduate school in 1999-

Kelly and I are both excited to be a
part of an energetic organization like
the China Lake Museum Founda-
tion. Although we have been here
only a short time we have made great
strides in understanding the organi-
zations needs and in integrating into
the daily operations of the museum
and the foundation. We are both
pleased with the opportunity to be
part of and contribute to the many
new projects on the horizon, includ-
ing the new museum building effort
and the Sidewinder 50th celebration
Oct 31-Nov 3,2002. As we go about
our daily activities, we look forward
to meeting each of you and hearing
your ideas to grow the foundation
and the museum and to develop
ever-wider name recognition for the
organization.
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EXPANDED PERSONAL MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES

In view of the stimulating challenges and opportunities that presently lie before the Naval Museum of
Armament and Technology, the China Lake Museum Foundation’s Board of Directors has authorized

the following membership categories:

General/Family Member
Enlisted Military Member
Sponsor Member'
Contributor Member
Benefactor Member
Lifetime Member

Benefits for each category are:

General/Family

10% Off Gift Shop ltems

Quarterly Newsletter

Membership Card

$5.00 Off Special Events

China Lake Alumni Locator Service

Enlisted Military/Family

10% Off Gift Shop Items

Quarterly Newsletter

Membership Card

$5.00 Off Special Events

China Lake Alumni Locator Service

Sponsor

10% Off Gift Shop Items

Quarterly Newsletter

Membership Card

$8.00 Off Special Events

China Lake Alumni Locator Service

Contributor

10% Off Gift Shop Items

Quarterly Newsletter

Membership Card

$5.00 Off Special Events

China Lake Alumni Locator Service

2 Free Tickets to One Special Event of Your
Choice

$25 annually

$8 annually

$33 annually

$100 annually

$500 annually

$1000 once, or

$500 twice consecutively per annum, or
$250 four times consecutively per annum

Benefactor

10% Off Gift Shop ltems

Quarterly Newsletter

Membership Card

$5.00 Off Special Events

China Lake Alumni Locator Service

Framed Certificate of Membership

Private Tours Available

4 Free tickets to One Special Event of Your
Choice

$50.00 Gift Certificate for the Gift Shop (on top
of 10% off)

Lifetime

10% Off Gift Shop Items

Quarterly Newsletter

Membership Card

$5.00 Off Special Events

China Lake Alumni Locator Service

Special Shadow Box Plaque

Private Tours Available

4 Free tickets to One Special Event of Your
Choice

Reserved Seating at Events

$50.00 Gift Certificate for the Gift Shop (on top
of 10% off)

THANK YOU, SVERDRUP NAVAL SYSTEMS GROUP, RIDGECREST
FOR YOUR GENEROUS DONATION OF $5,000!

(OUR FIRST-EVER GIFT IN THE PLATINUM MAJOR DONOR CATEGORY)

'Sponsorship of an Enlisted Family in addition to own General/ Family membership
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VADM Frederick L. & Ercy Ashworth, Lincoln NM
Howard & Barbara Auld, Ridgccrest CA
Charlotte Bullard, Ridgecrest CA

Milton & Jane Burford, Ridgecrest CA

Bob & Alice Campbell. Inyokern CA

Jim & Eleanor Campbell, Kernville CA

Stephen & Suzanne Chapman, Boston MA
Jack Crawford, Ridgecrest CA

William E. Davis, Ridgecrest CA

VADM Vincent Depoix, USN, Ret, Albany OR
C. John & Delores Di Pol, Ridgecrest CA
Ralph & Willene Disch. Ridgecrest CA

Alston Dotson, Ridgecrest CA

Wavne Doucette, Ridgecrest CA

Frank A. Federico, Ridgecrest CA

Burrell & Lesta Hays, Ridgeerest CA

Hays Engineering and Scientists Inc., Ridgecrest CA

Ron Atkins, Ridgecrest CA

Elizabeth Babeock, Ridgeerest CA

Lynn & Wilma Barker, Yucaipa CA
George Barr, Arlington MA

Angela J. Beach, Lake City FL

Steve D, Benson, Ridgecrest CA

John L. Bennett, San Jose CA

Mickie & Millie Benton, Ridgecrest CA
William R. Berger, Ridgecrest CA

Henry & Jean Blecha, Ridgecrest CA

Bill & Annie Blanc. Ridgecrest CA

Curt & Gretchen Bryan, Ridgecrest CA
Georgia Cabe-Kletka, Ridgecrest CA
Woodrow & Beisy Chartier, Bakersfield CA
Jay & Peggy Chun, Ridgecrest CA

Doug Cobb, Palmdale CA

Catherine Donoghue, Cypress CA

Tom & Cathy Doyel, Ridgecrest CA
Amos S, Etheredge, Ridgecrest CA

Steve & Margaret Fairbaim, Alexandna VA
Don & Marilyn Featherston, Ridgecrest CA

Fred & Elizabeth Alpers, Ridgecrest CA
CAPT Michnel & Iris Bachmann, Ridgecrest CA
Ken & Leiluni Banks, Ridgecrest CA
Dr, Craig & Julic Bare, Ridgecrest CA
Carol Barry, Ridgecrest CA

Russ and Nita Bates, Ridgecrest CA
Bud & Cecile Biery, Ridgecrest CA
Ray & Ellie Blackwell, Ridgecrest CA
Henry F. Blazek, Ridgecrest CA

Dick & Bernice Boyd, Ridgecrest CA
Steve Boster, Ridgecrest CA

Virginia Boyd, Ridgecrest CA

David Brindeiro, Ridgecrest CA
Edward W, & Jane Brooks, Ridgecrest CA
Lloyd Brubaker, Ridgecrest CA

Roy Carter, Ridgecrest CA

Joan Chartier, Ridgecrest CA
Marybelle Clark, Ridgeerest CA

Doug & Dot Cowan, Ridgecrest CA
Craig Cozzens, Ridgecrest CA

Jason Cushing, Ridgecrest CA

Betty Doig, Ridgecrest CA

Bill & Linda Duncan, Ridgecrest CA
Paul & Sherry Escallier, Ridgecrest CA
Calvin I. Fallgatter, Ridgecrest CA

OUR MEMBERSHIP ROLLS
As of 2 October 2001

ifetime Members
Hugh C. Higley, Menominee MI

Paul B. & Pat Homer, Ridgecrest CA

Dick & Eleanor Johnsen. Ridgecrest CA
Mike Kleine, Pacifica CA

Lee & Arlee Lakin. Ridgecrest CA

Robert & Nina Lane, Ridgecrest CA

D. N. Livingston, Ridgecrest CA

Gordon Lowham, Ridgecrest CA

Lav McLean, San Diego CA

Gerald & Hazel Miller, Silver Spring MD
Ray & Minnie Miller, Ridgecrest CA
Richard W. & Virginia Murphy, Sparks NV
Charles M. Nilsen, Ridgecrest CA

Shirley Pladson, Ridgecrest CA

Felice Plain Mueller, Ridgecrest CA
William B. & Marilyn Porter, Ridgecrest CA

Corporate Members

Renewed Members

Norma Fritchman, San Diego CA

Dan & Sally Goss, Ridgecrest CA
Sterling & Von Haaland, Swan Lake MT
John E. Hammack, Ridgecrest CA
Raymond Harrison, Portsmouth NH

Elvy R. Hopkins, Ridgecrest CA

Tex & Marti Hoppus, Ridgecrest CA

Roy & Joan Johanboeke, Ridgecrest CA
RDML Bert & Beverly Johnston, China Lake CA
Nick Kleinschmidt, Ridgecrest CA

Denny & Mary Jane Kline, Ridgecrest CA
Jim Knepshield, Ridgecrest CA

Mitchell B, Kanowski, Debary FL

Mabel Madden, Los Osos CA

Richard & Donna Malone, Ridgecrest CA
Harold W. Manning, Ridgecrest CA
Joseph & Litha Mattis, Ridgecrest CA
Anna K. McDuff, Ridgecrest CA

Robert McKenzie, Ridgecrest CA

Robert & Bernice Meade, Ridgecrest CA
Mare & Sue Moulton, Ridgecrest CA

New Members in 2001

John Freeman, Ridgecrest CA

COL Mare & Linda Freitas, Ridgecrest CA
Dale & Cheryl Gates, Ridgecrest CA
Daryl R. Giles, Ridgecrest CA

James A, Gross, Ridgecrest CA

Leonard & Barbara Haugen, Ridgecrest CA
Sam & Cheryl Haun, Ridgecrest CA

Tim & Karen Higgins, Ridgecrest CA
Timothy & Janet Hofer, Ridgecrest CA
Jony & Linda Homer, Ridgecrest CA

Karl R. Homer, San Diego CA

Mike & Kathy Jacobson, Ridgecrest CA
Jack Johantgen, Mammoth CA

Allen W, Jones, Ridgeerest CA

Wik |Kinsln'1= LCA

Franklin H. Knemeyer, Ridgecrest CA
Bill & Doris Lalor, Ridgecrest CA

Tom Lipp, Independence CA

Herbert T. & Eleanor Lotee, Ridgecrest CA
Bill McBride, Ridgecrest CA

Joe MeDonough, Ridgecrest CA

James J. & Felice McLane, Ridgecrest CA
Arlo Mickelsen, Ridgecrest CA

Jack & Linda Murray, Ridgecrest CA
Robin & Susan Nissan, Ridgecrest CA

Lerov & Marilyn Riggs, San Diego CA

Bob & Shelia Rockwell, Ridgecrest CA

Jack & Electa Russell, Ridgecrest CA

Steve & Nancy Sanders, Gardnerville NV
Gerald & Loretta Schiefer, Ridgecrest CA

CAPT Jim & Betty Scaman, Ridgecrest CA
Leonard & Nancy Secley, Grass Valley CA
James & Betty Simmons, Walnut Creek CA

Dr. Lloyd & Bea Smith, Ridgecrest CA

Repr ive William Th Bakersfield CA
Larry & Diane Thompson, Ridgecrest CA

John T. Tyler, Mesa AZ

John & Roberta Ward, Ridgecrest CA

Edward & Eleanor Winnemore, Ridgecrest CA

Sverdrup Naval Systems Group, Ridgecrest CA

Dave & Marie Newman, Prescott AZ
Lenora J. Palmer, Ridgecrest CA

Bruno & Jean Pannuto, Ridgecrest CA
Lou & Gerry Pracchia, Ridgecrest CA

Bill & Sue Prasolowicz, Ridgecrest CA
Clifton & Francis Ransom, Ridgecrest CA
John & Dorothy Saitz, Ridgecrest CA
Robert & Carrol Sewell, Ridgecrest CA
Alex Shlanta, Ridgecrest CA

Frank B. St, George, Ridgecrest CA
Robert J. Stirton, Ridgecrest CA

Cordia Lea Tankersley, Ridgecrest CA
Russell & Vivian Van Devender, Inyokem CA
James Vasbinder, San Jose CA

Frederick H. Weals, Ridgecrest CA

James & Mary Weimholt, Ridgecrest CA
Don L. Winter, Ridgecrest CA

Ina Wright, Ridgecrest CA

Fred & Peggy Zarlingo, Ridgecrest CA

Scott O'Neil, Ridgecrest CA
Bruno J. Pannuto, Ridgecrest CA
Charles Pierce, Inyokern CA

Lois Reed, Ridgecrest CA

Mike Ripley-Lotee, Ridgecrest CA
John Robbins, Ridgecrest CA
Bob & Sheila Rockwell, Ridgecrest CA

Mr & Mrs AK. Rogers, Ridgecrest CA

H . E. Q n R‘ !q Cﬂ

Shell Simonovich, Ridgecrest CA

Bob Smith, Ridgecrest CA

P. J. & Linda Smith, Ridgecrest CA

Claudia F, Sound, Ridgecrest CA

Ernie & Jo Stevens, Ridgecrest CA

Pat Stroud, Ridgecrest CA

Bill & Beth Sumners, Ridgecrest CA

CAPT Mark & Allyson Swaney, Pt Mugu CA
Cindy Tibbs, Ridgecrest CA

Jana Vosika, Ridgecrest CA

Bill & Nancy Webster, Ridgecrest CA

Dan & Mary Witcher, Ridgecrest CA

Dick & Vivian Wright, Ridgecrest CA

Gina Wright, Ridgecrest CA
Don R. Yockey, Ridgecrest CA
Thomas & Peggy Zulkoski,

Ridgecrest CA

Corporate Supporters: QUOIN, Ridgecrest » SAIC, Ridgecrest « T.0.8.S., Ridgecrest « Wacom Thrift Shop, Ridgecrest
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SIDEWINDER 50™ ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION
BOB CAMPBELL, NAWCWD Museum Director

The year 2002 marks the 50th anniversary of the invention at China Lake of Sidewinder,
the world's most accurate, reliable, and successful missile—a missile adopted and copied by
friend and foe alike. VADM Joseph W. Dyer, Commander, Naval Air Systems Command,
has announced that the NAVAIR Team at China Lake will host a celebration of this mile-
stone 31 October through 2 November 2002. Mark your calendars!

Under the leadership of Scott O’Neil and Captain D. J. Venlet, a Steering/Action Com-
mittee is hard at work planning the event, which will be patterned after the very successful
China Lake 50th Anniversary Celebration in 1993. The Committee has defined the goals of
the Sidewinder Celebration as: (1) to provide a museum-quality “Sidewinder Story” ex-
hibit illustrating the origin, development and accomplishments of Sidewinder here at China
Lake and nationally; (2) to host a gala reunion for renewal of old acquaintances with former
fellow employees; (3) communicate the future prospects of Sidewinder and other RDT&E
programs now under way at China Lake.

On September 19 several members of an Advisory Board (consisting of legacy Side-
winder and management personnel) met at the Museum to provide inputs for this celebra-
tion. Frank Knemeyer, former NWC Deputy Technical Director for Strike Systems, chairs
this Board.

Current plans have the festivities kicking off on Thursday night with a Wuzwinder Party,
echoing the exuberant celebrations prompted by successful test firings throughout the dec-
ades. The following day there will be a City Reception honoring the Sidewinder Team,
along with a golf tourney and the premiere display of some of the Celebration’s special
exhibits. On Saturday there will be an open house in Michelson Laboratory. Also, numer-
ous outside exhibits will be displayed, and videos will be screened throughout the day at the
Museum and Mich Lab. Plans are being developed for a flight demonstration, including the
possible firing of a Sidewinder. A gala dinner dance will take place on Saturday night, and
the festivities will wind up with a picnic on Sunday.

The China Lake Museum Foundation is heavily involved with the base in the planning for
this event. Our efforts are focused on pulling together the Sidewinder Story exhibit for the
Museum, and in addition we are working to identify and invite speakers for the different
events. We will interface with the Steering/Action Committee to host special speakers
throughout the year, in order to further document some of the Sidewinder Story for histori-
cal purposes.

As well, we are initiating efforts to find corporate financing to commission Larry Zabel to
create a commemorative painting in honor of this occasion, which will be donated to the
Foundation. We are also seeking sponsoring organizations/corporations to provide funds
to build the Sidewinder Story exhibit. If any of you have or know of any special Side-
winder artifacts or experiences which should be shared at this event, please contact us at the
Museum and we will follow up.

First live-fire air launch
of Sidewinder AIM-9X
over the China Lake
ranges 15 April 1999.
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The China Lake Museum Foundation

P. O. Box 217 - Ridgecrest, CA 93556-0217
760-939-3530 - 760-939-0564 (FAX) = cimf@ridgenet.net « hitp:/Awww.nawcwpns.navy.mil/~pao/museum/

Burrell Hays, President

Charlotte Bullard, Secretary
Admiral Wesley McDonald, USN (Ret.), Trustee

Wayne Doucette, Treasurer
John DiPol, Director Emeritus
Duane Jack Russell, Director Emeritus

VICE PRESIDENTS

Alice Campbell - Membership
Ray Miller » Facilities

Paul Homer - Fundraising

Denny Kline = Publicity
Frank St. George - Operations

DIRECTORS
Ron Atkins Elizabeth Babcock Russ Bates Steve Benson Ed Brooks
Curt Bryan Bob Campbell Don Featherston Dale Gates
Dan Goss Tex Hoppus Harold Manning Bill Porter
John Robbins Jack Russell Betty Seaman Pat Stroud

Barry Lowry, Museum Manager
760-939-3530 - cimf@ridgenet.net

Kelly Mockler, Business Manager
760-939-3530 - cimf@ridgenet.net

Bill Blanc, Newsletter Editor
760-375-5978 - billb@ridgenet.net

Bob Campbell, NAWC-WD Museum Director

Leroy Doig Ill, NAWC-WD Command Historian

AR e AN Rt bt AN i, T2 A M 2 NG s e A vt Pt A P At
| 3 . | = ' - '1-!\4» e [ LTS o . > -

MEMORIALS
Paul Homer, CLMF Vice President

The China Lake Museum Foundation
accepts contributions for the purpose of
commemorating deceased China Lakers
appropriately.

A panel of the Foundation’s Board of
Directors is in the process of defining the
scope and appropriate recognition of de-
ceased China Lake alumni/ae. The chari-
table donations in the name of a deceased
alumnus/a will be accumulated and used to
develop presentations of the life, career,

and accomplishments of China Lakers.
The presentations will be displayed in an
area in the Museum, with long-range plans
including a special area or room in the
new Museum building set aside for proper
recognition of deceased China Lakers.

Charitable donations are being ac-
cepted by the Foundation at this time in
memory of Haskell (Hack) Wilson, Charles
P. (Chuck) Smith, John Cox, Fred Chen-
ault, Howie Wilcox and Dillard Bullard.

Architect's conceptualization of a monolithic dome structure,
one of several designs under consideration for the proposed Museum building.
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We have been very
busy since the last
newsletter at the Mu-
seum. With the
standing-up of the
Museum, the Founda-
tion’s Board of Direc-
tors reorganized, es-
tablishing five Vice
President groups to do
the business and
planning of activities
for the Foundation.
Those VPs, along with
the Foundation Treas-
urer and Secretary,
now meet once a
month to discuss and
coordinate the activi-
ties of each VP group
across the entire
Foundation and the
Board.

Each VP group is to
establish a program
plan that can be com-
bined with the pro-
gram plans of the
other VP groups to
form a master plan for
the Foundation. This
process will provide
coordination of activi-
ties and ensure that all
groups have the same
goals and objectives
for the Foundation.
This Master plan is
scheduled for imple-
mentation in Decem-
ber 2001.

A committee has
been established to
make recommenda-
tions concerning the

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

establishment of a Hall
of Fame, Memorials,
Recognition Displays,
and/or other forms of
remembrances for
those who deserve
and desire such rec-
ognition at the Foun-
dation.

Since it is so very
important to the fami-
lies and loved ones of
those remembered, the
process and final con-
cept must be very well
thought out and im-
plemented. The Foun-
dation already has re-
ceived donations to
recognize certain in-
dividuals, and those
desires will be imple-
mented as soon as the
overall recognition
program is established
and implemented. All
members are requested
to provide to the
Foundation inputs on
ideas and concepts for
the recognition pro-
gram for consideration
by the committee.
This program can pro-
vide a solid display of
part of the history and
story of the past and
current  accomplish-
ments at China Lake,
and your inputs are
important.

The Foundation has
joined the Ridgecrest
Chamber of Com-

merce with the intent
of combining forces to
increase public aware-
ness of and visitation
to the Museum. Co-
operation and coordi-
nation of common in-
terests has increased
between the Founda-
tion and the County
of Kern, the City of
Ridgecrest and the
Maturango Museum
for the same purpose.
The number of people
who are currently vis-
iting the museum has
been on the increase,
and the results are en-
couraging.

Museum hours will
be extended in the
near future on a trial
basis to determine the
optimum hours for the
public. The extended
hours of operation are
made possible because
of the long and tireless
hours that our many
volunteers donate,
and because your VP
for Operations, Mr.
Frank St. George, is
constantly  working
and managing the Op-
erations of the Foun-
dation. All of our
“Thanks” and a great
big “Well Done!” to
the volunteers and
Frank.

Buwrrell Hays
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